
RESOLUTION NO. 2022-06  

 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF MANGUM, OKLAHOMA AMENDING THE 

FISCAL YEAR 2022 IN THE FIRE GRANT FUND TO TRANSFER THE BALANCE 

OF THE DONATIONS TO NEW FUND FOR THE FIRE DEPARTMENT DONATION 

FUND, APPROPRIATE FUNDS FROM TO EXPENSE A PORTION OF THE FUNDS 

TO PURCHASE UNIFORM SHIRTS, PATCHES, BADGES, COLLAR PINS.  THIS IS 

MONEY THAT THE FIRE DEPARTMENT HAS RECEIVED FOR DONATIONS AND 

WOULD LIKE TO SPEND.  

 

WHEREAS, the Municipal Budget Act requires that funds be budgeted, and 

WHEREAS, the Municipal Budget Act provides for budget amendments, and 

WHEREAS, the Fire Department has received donation over the past few years and would 

like to spend some of the donation. Making a new fund called Fire Department Donations. 

This will make it easier to track the balance of donations they have. It is setting in fund 

balance in the Fire Grant Fund now and needs to be moved to the new fund Fire 

Department Donations.  They want to purchase uniform shirts, badges, name plates, collar 

pins, and patches from the FY2022 Annual Budget.   

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Commissioners of the City of 

Mangum, Oklahoma: 

  

SECTION 1. That the budgeted revenues and budgeted expenditures be amended 

by the following amounts for fiscal year 2022: 

    Before                After                 Amount of 

         Amendment        Amendment       Amendment  

Fire Grant Fund Transfer Out $    0.00  $5,106.82 $5,106.82 

Fire Department Donations 

Transfer in  $    0.00 $5,106.82 $5,106.82 

Donation expense  $    0.00 $2,085.00 $2,085.00 

 

SECTION 2. That this resolution and a copy of the amended budget be transmitted 

to the Oklahoma State Auditor and Inspector and one (1) copy be 

transmitted to the Clerk/Treasurer of this municipality. 

 

PASSED AND APPROVED BY THE COMMISSIONERS OF THE CITY OF 

MANGUM, OKLAHOMA, THIS 5th DAY OF OCTOBER 2021. 

 

(seal) 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

 

                                                 S                                                    s 

   Billie Chilson, City Clerk              Mary Jane Scott, Mayor 


